2000 AGM AGENDA





Tuesday 6th June


Henley Football Clubrooms


8pm





1. Opening by President


2. Apologies


3. Confirmation of 1999 AGM Minutes (*Refer note below)


4. Business Arising From Minutes


5. Correspondence


6. Reports:	Governing Council Report - President


		Financial Report - Treasurer


		Auditor's Report


		Activities Report - Secretary


7. Adoption of Reports


8. Election of Office Bearers	President


					Senior Vice-President


					Junior Vice-President


					Trainers' Representative


					Runners' Representative


9. Notices - Secretary


10. General Business	(1) 2000/01 Season Registration Fees


(2) Other business


11. Close of Meeting





A light supper will be available following the meeting.





* Refer to item 3: Copies of 1999 Minutes will be available 30 minutes prior to commencement of meeting.





�
1999/2000 COMMITTEE





GOVERNING COUNCIL


PRESIDENT – Colin Ricketts


SENIOR VICE-PRESIDENT – Colin Rowston


JUNIOR VICE-PRESIDENT – Brendan Golden


TRAINERS' REP – Keith Patching


RUNNERS' REP – Fiona vom Berg





MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE


GENERAL MANAGER – Mary Karutz


SECRETARY – Russell Freeland


TREASURER – Ken Potts


EQUIPMENT	 - John Barker


MINUTE SECRETARY – Jennie Freeland





1999/2000 PATRON/VICE PATRONS


PATRON – Mr Brian Nadilo


VICE PATRON – Dr David Grubb, Dr Peter Noblet





MORT DALY RUNNING FOUNDATION


FOUNDER – Mr Mort Daly Snr. *(Decd)


CHAIRPERSON – Mr Russell Freeland


TRUSTEES – Mr Frank McHugh, Mr Phil Daws


�
PRESIDENT'S REPORT





Now that Season 1999/2000 has drawn to a close, we can reflect on the events of the past season. I hope you all achieved the goals you set at the beginning of the season. From the League's perspective, we are more than happy with our performance as a professional sporting body. We were able to provide a full programme, with the only change from the previous season being that of Reynella becoming a meeting at Henley.





A good pool of prizemoney was once again made available due to the generous support of our respective sponsors and the Mort Daly Running Foundation. Congratulations to our members who were fortunate enough to obtain some financial reward for their efforts over the season.





Congratulations to Andrew McManus and Mandy Heath for winning the 1999 Open and Women's Bay Sheffield titles respectively. The Bay Sheffield remains our blue ribbon event and we can all feel quite proud of the fact that it continues to attract quality athletes. Tamsyn Lewis' run in winning the Women's 800 metres was nothing short of spectacular, along with the outstanding performance of both Andrew McManus and Ross Smith in the Gift final, with McManus recording a super quick time.





Talking the Bay Sheffield, a special note of thanks must go to Melos and Gail Sulicich from MS Marketing. After 18 years as Event Managers for the Bay Sports Festival Week and promoters of the Bay Sheffield. Melos and Gail have decided to move onto greener pastures. The hard work by both Melos and Gail has put the Bay Sheffield Carnival well and truly on the map and in a class on its own. We now look forward each year with anticipation and excitement for those 2 days in December to come around. On behalf of all our members, I extend our very best wishes and sincere thanks to you both.





Someone else who is very close to us has also decided to "hang up the boots". Russell Freeland, our most respected Secretary, Arena Manager, Stewards Panel Member, Programming Manager, Mort Daly Running Foundation Chairman and League Life Member, has decided to call it a day. With a list of titles like that, it's a wonder! Russell's commitment to the League for close to 20 years is unquestionable. The League has benefited greatly by Russell's contribution, which has also seen Russell's family become involved. We are most grateful for the support also given by his wife Jennie, daughter Melanie and son Brett. To the whole Freeland family, thank you so much for choosing to give up your own personal time and giving it to the League. We wish you all the very best for the future.





Thank you to the Management Committee, Governing Council members and Track Officials for their support during the season. My ability to attend athletic meetings and committee meetings has been limited this season and I sincerely thank the respective committee members and officials for their support in my absence.





Increased work commitments prevent me to commit as much time to the League as I would prefer. Therefore, and sadly for me, I will not be seeking re-election at the League's Annual General Meeting. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time on the committee and I thank the League and its members for the opportunity and continued support.





All sports, including athletics, will be in the limelight when the Sydney 2000 Olympics kicks off in September. Let's hope Australia grabs a record haul of medals and we can celebrate the success of our athletes with national pride.





Yours in running.





COLIN RICKETTS


(President)


�
TREASURER’S REPORT





I wish to report that for the 12 Months ending 30th April 2000, we incurred a Net Loss of  $6,450 (1999 Loss: $ 2,377). Our result is a combination of reduced registrations and nominations, and increased administration expenses.





Although the profit on the running of the race meetings was up by $1,835, we reduced this year’s expenses by $1,278 for the amount we had allowed in our previous year’s expenses for permit fees that we no longer pay. We also transferred $1,989 from the Trust Fund to compensate for the lack of sponsorship on a few of our meetings. Had these items not been included in our Race Meetings figures, our result would have been the result would have been a profit of only $13,355 – a reduction of $1,432 on last year. (We made an overall  loss of $2,377 last year).





Other Income was down by $1,831 and our other expenses as detailed on the Operating Statement were increased by $2,201.





Some of our increased expenditure can be attributed to increases above last year as detailed in our Administration expenses listed under Note 2 of the Accounts.





Although it was a difficult year because of the change in the football program, it seems to me that we need to increase our membership, which we hope would increase our nominations and do better at controlling our costs for both the running meetings and the administration.





Ken Potts


Treasurer





�
GENERAL MANAGER’S / SECRETARY’S REPORT





The season's carnivals went well taking into account the dilemma caused by the upcoming Sydney Olympics to traditional summer sports such as ours. But as has been the case in the immediate past years, there have been many more positives than negatives this season.





With regard to the registration and nomination numbers, it is very pleasing to report a substantial increase in the Under 20 compared to previous years. The League has certainly made the correct decision here and is has been well supported by all especially the Trainers.





The number of interstate athletes who competed with the League during the season totalled 112, which sees an increase of 20% over last season. However, the League must continue to seek ways of attracting more interstate athletes to compete at our carnivals.





					1999/2000			1998/1999


Athletes


Open *					148				161


Trainer/Athlete				  27		      		  36


Women					  38				  45


Over 35					    1				    4


Under 20					  40				  22


						___				 ___


		(1)				254				268





Trainers


Trainers only   				    9				     9 


						___			  	___


		(2)				    9				     9


Other


Associates					    2				   11


Life Members #				  18				   18


						___				___


		(3)				  20				   29





TOTAL					283				306


						___				___





*Includes all Open Registered Athletes, men, women and over 35s.


# Life members include….5 Trainers, also 1 Trainer/Athlete.


Note that 20 (full time volunteers) track officials provided their services for season 1999/2000





The season comprised of 16 meetings with total prizemoney of $86,800 being offered plus $1,180 to the registered Trainers. The League held its traditional carnivals with the only new meeting being the S.A. Athletic League meeting at Henley in December. This carnival took over from Reynella carnival. The events for this carnival saw a different approach with the 100m and the feedback indicates that it was well received.





This season possibly saw the best Bay Sheffield carnival ever held. This can be borne out by the highest number of nominations (655) received for the two-day carnival. The competition was of the highest standard with top class performances such as Andrew McManus in the Bay Sheffield final (time: 11.86secs) and Tamsyn Lewis in the Women's 800m (time: 2.08.77).





The League is negotiating to establish meetings on the South Coast, at McKinnon Parade and Glenelg. If these approaches are successful we shall see a significant change in next season calendar of meetings. The League is well aware that the overall season’s prizemoney needs to be at least $100,000.





Nominations for the season totalled 4,117 excluding the Bay Sheffield Carnival, which gives an average of 230 nominations per carnival.





We endeavour to cover one important point that will allow for better management and office procedure and this season the subject is non-advice of scratchings. Far too many athletes and/or trainers have not done the right thing and advised the League prior to the carnival that they will not be competing. Some year ago it was normal for the athlete who did not scratch to receive a fine. This was done away with due to the majority conforming to this request. It must be said that the overall effort for this season was tardy indeed.  The League expects to see a vast improvement in this area next season. The reasons for this request are obvious. Up to date information to the officials such as the starter, colour stewards, handicappers, stewards, and recorders etc. is essential for the smooth operation of your athletic carnival.





The questionnaire sent out with the 4th edition of Track News has proved helpful. Many thanks to those members who provided valuable feedback. This has been collated and passed on to sectors such as the programming committee and the Athletic Clubs.





Very well done to all League Officials. You have as a team completed another season in a most professional manner. Many others have assisted in a variety of ways and our thanks also goes to you. Many thanks to our valued sponsors, sash, and trophy donors. Your support is most essential for the success of the League activities.





To each of the individual Clubs, who conducted their own carnivals, all of you are to be commended. The part you play in the League season is important indeed. Keep up the good work. As some of you would be aware the League and the Mort Daly Running Foundation have increased the assistance given to the Clubs as recognition of the Clubs efforts. All our members must provide full support to these carnivals (ie. Port Pirie, Camden Classic, Plympton, McKinnon Parade/Tea Tree Gully, Barmera, Sacred Heart and Flagstaff Hill).


.


Congratulations to all athletes, trainers and stables on the overall season performance and results, especially the 1999/2000 award winners.





Mary Karutz					Russell Freeland


General Manager				Secretary


�
RUNNERS' REPRESENTATIVE REPORT





This last season has continued to be one of progressing pro running within the sporting arena. Changes to the program for the Bay Sheffield proved to be successful and a few minor rescheduling issues are being considered for next season to make the carnival even better.





It is good to see more and more female runners taking the plunge into pro running but we still need to encourage more of the little athletic runners to make the step into our League. This is an important issue that needs to be seriously considered if we wish to help our sport grow into the future.





I will not be standing for Committee membership next season or in fact running at all due to work commitments and would like to take this opportunity to say a few things. I would like to thank the runners and coaches who have offered their opinions and assistance over the last few years. The Management Committee will be undergoing considerable changes due to a few members moving on and I wish the new members all the best.





I still feel that women’s running needs to start getting some of the recognition it deserves at meetings such as the Bay Sheffield. This is the start of a new millennium and tradition is one thing but we need to acknowledge women train as hard as men and deserve a bit more equality at meetings that count. I also think we need to consider naming the women’s 120m race a Women’s Gift. These views have caused some heated debate over the years I have been on the Committee but there is nothing like leaving the committee to be able to stick the cat among the pigeons yet again!





I think the League has the opportunity to spread its message better with the creation of an Internet site and wish the League well in this endeavour. Hope you all have a relaxing few weeks and come back ready for a great 2000/2001 season.





Happy running!





Fiona vom Berg


Runners / Womens Representative








Fiona vom Berg


Runners' Representative�
TRAINERS' REPRESENTATIVE REPORT





Having an association with the SA Athletic League as Trainers' Rep this season, it certainly opened my eyes to what a professional body the League is. I only had one issue to deal with from a trainer. This issue, regarding handicaps, was quickly resolved. So the League must be doing things right. I will look forward to representing the League next season.





Keith Patching


Trainers' Representative





�
THE A-Z OF SEASON 1999/2000





ANDREW McMANUS


The Stawell Gift winner of 1993 was awesome in his 1999 Bay Sheffield triumph, holding off Ross Smith who was runner-up once again in a major race. Capping off a memorable season, MacManus went back to his home state of New South Wales to claim the 2000 Botany Bay Gift and collect a sizeable pay cheque in the process.





BAD LUCK


As with any season, several runners had hard luck stories to tell. Included in this list were Shaun Walker (falling ill to chicken pox in the week leading up to the Bay Sheffield after winning the Plympton Gift), Christy McAvaney (running in the best shape of her career before having to face national champion Tamsyn Lewis in the 800 metre Women's final at the Bay Sheffield Carnival) and Ian Reddaway (disqualified for grabbing the tape as he fell at the finish of the Mort Daly 550 metre Over 35s final despite being several metres clear of other runners).





CRAIG HAMS


Last season's Mort Daly Medalist, Hams had a purple patch in late January and early February, claiming the historic 120m Cousin Jack Gift and the much sought-after 400 metre Camden Classic – a win that surprised many including himself. A narrow runner up in the Classic was Hilary Flynn who later received some consolation in earning the Long Sprint Award after a consistent season over 400 and 550 metre events.





DAVID BARBER


The consistent and honest veteran runner had a terrific season, being awarded the Middle Distance Trophy and finishing high up in the Over 35s Award. His most notable efforts were a second placing in the 1600 metre frontmarkers' final at the Bay Sheffield Carnival behind Victorian Steve Knight and a win in the Over 35s 400 metre race on Camden Classic day. Barber was handled well by coach Michael Berteslmeier, who combined with Keith Patching to finish in 3rd place for the Trainer Of The Year Award.





EMMA SULLIVAN


Following an obviously strenuous winter training program, Sullivan showed significant improvements in her performances and was a regular finalist in distances ranging from 70 to 400 metres in women's events. A reflection of her success was the fact she almost stole the Women's Sprint Award away from her stablemate and eventual Mort Daly Medalist, Paula Lehmann.





FULLER (NEIL)


It was a season of ups and downs for this much respected athlete who is the current world record holder for amputee athletes over 400 metres. His win over 400 metres on a cool Friday night at Camden Oval in November was outstanding but his joy was short-lasting as he had to suffer the heartbreak of losing his artificial leg in the following week as a result of a car theft. After having the leg replaced, he was able to finish 2nd in the 400 metre Open final at Port Pirie behind James Cochrane. Later in the season he was a gallant placegetter in the 400 metre Camden Classic but he was devastated soon after when informed that it would be unlikely that the 400 metre event would be on the Para-Olympic program at the 2000 Sydney Games.





GALLAGHER (TERENCE)


Although a relatively quiet season for the newly married Gallagher, his effort in the 1600 metre backmarkers' final at the Bay Sheffield Carnival rates a mention. After suffering the effects of severe interference in the race the year before, he endured a tremendous struggle up the straight to narrowly defeat a gallant Matthew Fenech.





HASSELL (TOM)


Injury hampered much of Hassell's season and interestingly he declared his intention to concentrate on the longer distance of 800 metres. He bounced back to form in a big way in April when he produced a sensational effort to dead heat in the 550 metre Open final at the Stawell Easter Gift Carnival. Backing up the next day, he was an unlucky runner-up in the 800 metre final and was duly recognised as the middle distance athlete of the weekend.





INTERSTATE COMPETITORS


The number of interstate athletes at the 1999 Bay Sheffield Carnival set a new record, with many tasting success and most declaring their intentions to return in the future. Victorians Anne Fearnley (70 metre Women's winner) and Craig Brown (120 metre Restricted winner) shared the honour of receiving the Frank McHugh trophy for their consistent efforts over the Bay Sheffield Carnival.





JOHNSON (TIM)


A previous recipient of Athlete Of The Year honours in 1996/97, Johnson was a close runner-up in this season's count behind Paula Lehmann. He set the scene at the opening meet when he won the Henley Gift … and he kept the ball rolling, highlighted by Gift wins at the Mort Daly, Sacred Heart and Sunsmart meetings. He suffered the heartbreak of missing out on the Bay Sheffield final, beaten by Craig Brown in his semi-final after giving the youngster a start of almost 4 metres. His top class form continued over the border when he added the Ararat Gift sash to his keeping.





KEVIN CHAMBERS


One of South Australia's top football umpires returned to the League in 1999 and immediately made an impact in Over 35 events. Without any known form over sprint distances, he shocked his rivals by showing them a clean set of heels in the 120 metre final at Camden in November. To demonstrate his versatility, a month later Chambers was first home in the 1000 metre race at Plympton. As a reward for such efforts, the Over 35s trophy headed his way at the Presentation Dinner.





LEAH NEWTON


A spectacular period between January and February saw this most promising athlete post back-to-back victories over 120 metres at Camden and Barmera. Trained by Greg Adams, Newton also made the Women's Classic over 400 metres and has stamped herself as one to watch in the following years.





MANDY HEATH


Better known for efforts over 400 metres previously, she took centre stage in the Women's 120 metre final at the Bay Sheffield Carnival. In an exciting finish, she gritted her teeth and overcame such opponents as Anne Fearnley, Amanda Viney and Paula Lehmann. After celebrating with coach John LeRay and the Southern Stable, she turned her attention to the heptathlon under the watchful eye of Marius Ghita and won the State Title for this demanding event.





NIK HOWARTH


The former South Australian, now based in the ACT, returned to once again taste success at the Bay Sheffield Carnival. Starting off the backmark in the 800 metre final, he displayed his customary late burst in the race to overpower his rivals. He was unable to deliver the goods the following day however in the 1600 metre Selected Backmarkers' final off the scratch mark. Instead Shane Thiele proved his worth in claiming another prestigious sash. Howarth remained a force to be reckoned with across the country for the rest of the season, winning the national 1500 metre title and setting himself up for Olympic representation.





OFFICIALS


As has come to be expected, the SA Athletic League officials did a marvellous job during season 1999/2000. Extreme weather conditions confronted the hard working team on occasions – from the blistering heat at Tea Tree Gully to the chilly evening wind at Sacred Heart. Judge Phil Daws was honoured with League Life Membership, voted on at last year's AGM and presented at the 1999 Bay Sheffield Carnival.





PAULA LEHMANN


The first-ever female winner of the Mort Daly Medal, Lehmann was a shining light throughout the summer months, winning a total of 7 sashes for distances ranging between 70 and 400 metres. Her victory in the 400 metre Women's Classic at Camden tested her ability to sustain her renowned sprinting ability, just edging out Joanne Fenech. Her boyfriend, Mark Thomson, also had a stellar season, breaking through for novice wins over 550 and 800 metres, winning the 550 metre Mort Daly Open and then ending up in 2nd placing behind David Haigh over 550 metres at the Bay Sheffield Carnival.





QUICK


The state of the Bay Sheffield track combined with the quality of athlete meant that the times for the feature sprint were the quickest for 20 years. Andrew McManus' Bay Sheffield winning time of 11.86secs has only been bettered 6 times in the race's 112 year history and it is only the second time in over 50 years that the race has been won under 12 seconds.





RUSSELL FREELAND


After 20 years of service on the committee, he retired at the end of the season from all his positions (Secretary, Arena Manager, Programming Committee), leaving a legacy that will inspire many to hopefully follow. The League Life Member will remain associated with the League in a smaller capacity as the Chairman of the Mort Daly Running Foundation.





SPORTS AM


The TAB Radio morning sports show, hosted by Greg Sanders and racecaller Terry McAuliffe, provided excellent media exposure for the League this season with a fortnightly segment on Tuesday mornings. Former Stawell Gift winner and current trainer Paul Young joined the TAB Radio team for these sessions and added an informative insight into the world of "professional running".





TOM BAKER


Last season's 100 metre State Champion added his name to the list of Bill Ross Memorial Gift winners before going on to be the lone South Australian representative in the Bay Sheffield final, winding up 5th behind Andrew McManus. Shifting his focus to 400 metre hurdles mid-season, he did not feature in League competitions after the Bay Sheffield Carnival.





UNDER 20s


The move from Under 18 to Under 20 competition proved an instant hit amost the junior athletes, with significant increases in nominations for these events. Aaron McMahon came good at Christmas time to collect the Plympton and Bay Sheffield sprint double, while Chris Hodges clinched the Under 20 trophy with a win in the final junior race of the season at Flagstaff Hill after a number of honest efforts.





VACATIONS


The League continued to take running to the country in 1999/2000, allowing runners to take a short holiday around the state in the process. Port Pirie and Barmera were the country locations of choice this time around, while many South Australian athletes also ventured across the border to compete in Victorian country competitions.





WARD (SHARON)


Her team of only a handful of runners had a highly successful season, with Paula Lehmann, Emma Sullivan and Karen Paparella dominating the women's ranks. Her boyfriend and soon-to-be husband, Michael HaneHer H, wasn't sighted with the League too often but did show his class by winning a 1000 metre race at Henley in March. Sharon's efforts were recognised at the end of season dinner when she was presented with the General Manager Award for outstanding achievement.





XRAYS


They would have been required for a number of cyclists at the Port Pirie Athletics and Cycling Carnival in November after an unfortunate accident early on in the evening, proving that the athletics is certainly the safer of the two sports to be involved in.





YOUNGSTERS SHOWING PROMISE


A number of newcomers to the sport of athletics made their mark on the season and indicated their potential for years to come. Keith Sheehy opened his account in a blaze of glory by winning the first race of the season (70 metre novice at Henley), Mark Ormrod won handsomely off the backmark in an Under 20 sprint at the November Camden meeting, while Adam Bishop and Daniel Matena (trained by Toby Scheier) both turned heads in the distance ranks.





ZIERSCH (ROBBIE) AND MAY (TREVOR)


Always the centre of much discussion, the handicappers once again did their best to set the scene for exciting and unpredictable competition. Undoubtedly the best finish of the season was in the 1999 Port Pirie Gift, a race that was taken out by diminutive sprinter David Wujek after all six finalists were across the track in a desperate drive to the line.


�
1999/2000 AWARDS





PAULA LEHMANN


Mort Daly Medal


Women's Sprint Award





TIM JOHNSON


Short Sprint Award





HILARY FLYNN


Long Sprint Award





DAVID BARBER


Middle Distance Award





CHRISTY McAVANEY


Women's Distance Award





KEVIN CHAMBERS


Over 35s Award





CHRIS HODGES


Under 20s Award





SHARON WARD


General Manager's Award





CAMDEN ATHLETIC CLUB


Premier Stable Award


Novice Stable Award


�
1999/2000 MEMBERS





AIELLO�
GAETANO�
�
ANDERSON�
GRANTLEY�
�
ANDERSON�
PETER�
�
ANTHONY�
COSTALOS�
�
APOSTOLOU�
MICHELLE�
�
ARKIT�
ASHLEY�
�
ATKINS�
KYLIE�
�
AVON �
MICHAEL�
�
BAKER�
TOM�
�
BARBER�
DAVID�
�
BARNETT�
MARK�
�
BARNETT�
KYM�
�
BARRY�
TERRY�
�
BARRY�
SHANNON�
�
BATTISTA�
JEFF�
�
BEAGLEY�
GRAHAM�
�
BECK�
ANDREW�
�
BERTELMEIR�
MICHAEL�
�
BEVERIDGE�
MARK�
�
BIGGS�
SALLY�
�
BISHOP�
ADAM�
�
BOULT�
DIANNE�
�
BRAVEY�
PETER�
�
BRENEN�
DAVID�
�
BRENNAN�
PETER�
�
BRYANT�
TREVOR�
�
BRYANT�
WARWICK�
�
BRYANT�
SHANDELL�
�
BUCKLER�
MICHAEL�
�
BURCHHARDT�
CHRIS�
�
BURCKHARDT�
LEON�
�
BURR�
ALEX�
�
BUTLER�
STEPHEN�
�
BYRNE�
DAMIEN A.�
�
BYRNE�
DAMIEN�
�
CALLAHAN�
TIM�
�
CALVERT�
PHILIP�
�
CAMELLERI�
ANDREW�
�
CARTWRIGHT�
BRETT�
�
CASE�
BRAD�
�
CHAMBERS�
KEVIN�
�
CHANDLER�
ANDREW�
�
CHEHADE�
AMIN�
�
CHEHADE�
JACQUELINE�
�
CHILCOTT�
ADAM�
�
CLARK�
ABI�
�
CLELAND�
JAMES�
�
CLEMENTS�
BEN�
�
COCHRANE�
JAMES�
�
COCKERHAM�
KIM�
�
COLLINGS�
JOEL�
�
COLLINS�
BRAD�
�
COOTE�
HOWARD�
�
COUGHLAN�
MICHAEL�
�
COWLING�
VANESSA�
�
COX�
RYAN�
�
CRAWFORD�
BEJAMIN�
�
CREASEY�
JONATHAN�
�
CRICHTON�
SIMON�
�
DAVIS�
JASON�
�
DAWKINS�
JOHN�
�
DAWSON�
DARREN�
�
DEBLING�
LOUIS�
�
DICKENSON�
BILL�
�
DIDYK�
ADAM�
�
DIDYK�
KRISTIAN�
�
DIERCKS�
STEPHEN�
�
DINI�
KATHERINE�
�
DONNLEYY�
ALBY�
�
DOWNING�
MARCUS�
�
DOYLE�
GERALD�
�
DREW�
EMILY�
�
DWYER�
CHELSEA�
�
EADON�
ROBERT�
�
ELLWOOD�
KIM�
�
EMMIS�
BLAKE�
�
ENGLAND�
RYAN�
�
EVANS�
MICHAEL�
�
EVANS�
MATTHEW�
�
FAULKNER�
MARK�
�
FENECH�
MATTHEW�
�
FENECH�
JOANNE�
�
FENECH�
KATE�
�
FLEET�
REBECCA�
�
FLESFADAR�
DANIEL�
�
FLYNN�
HILARY�
�
FORGIONE�
DAVID�
�
FOUNTAIN�
CRAIG�
�
FOUREUR�
DAVID�
�
FRANCESCA�
GERRY�
�
FULLER�
NEIL�
�
FULLER�
SARA�
�
GALLAGHER�
TERENCE�
�
GALLAGHER�
KAMILA�
�
GAREFFA�
STEVEN�
�
GEORGE�
DANIEL�
�
GERRARD�
DAVID�
�
GOLDEN�
BRENDAN�
�
GOMIERATO�
LOUI �
�
GRAHAM�
DARREN�
�
GRIFFEN�
TENILLE�
�
HAMLYN�
PAUL�
�
HAMS�
CRAIG�
�
HANCOCK�
TYSON�
�
HANE�
MICHAEL�
�
HARRISON�
AARON�
�
HARRISON�
KANE�
�
HARRISON�
BRAD�
�
HASSELL�
TOM�
�
HEATH�
MANDY�
�
HICKS�
DYLAN�
�
HILDYARD�
LUKE�
�
HILLMAN�
DOUG�
�
HOARE�
RICHARD�
�
HODGES�
CHRIS�
�
HORE�
ADAM�
�
HORE�
AMANDA�
�
HOWARTH�
NICK�
�
HUPPATZ�
BRODIE�
�
HUTTON�
STEVE �
�
HUTTON�
RACHEL�
�
HUXTABLE�
DARREN�
�
JACKSON�
PAUL�
�
JAMIESON�
BRAD�
�
JENZEN�
JARRAD�
�
JOHNSON�
TIM�
�
JOHNSTON�
MATTHEW�
�
KASHAGEN�
CYNTHIA�
�
KELLY�
TRENT�
�
KERLEY�
ASHLEIGH�
�
KILLIAN�
BRIAN�
�
KING�
BRENTON�
�
KNOWLES�
KNOWLES�
�
KOSCHADE�
BEN�
�
KOWAL�
MATTHEW�
�
KOWAL�
DANIEL�
�
LANGE�
DEBBIE�
�
LANGFORD�
JAMES�
�
Le RAY�
JOHN�
�
LEE�
KEVIN�
�
LEHMANN�
PAULA�
�
LEIGH�
SIMON�
�
LETCHER�
RACHEL�
�
LETTON�
BRADLEY�
�
LIPTAK�
PATRICK�
�
LONG�
KAREN�
�
MANNING�
JAROD�
�
MARANGON�
DAMIEN�
�
MARTIN�
BEN�
�
MATENA�
DANIEL�
�
McASSEY�
CIARAN�
�
McAVANEY�
CHRISTY�
�
McCANN�
CHRISTOPHER�
�
McCULLOGH�
MELINDA�
�
McGRIFFORY�
PHILLIPPA�
�
McKENZIE�
SHANE�
�
McMAHON�
AARON�
�
McNEIL�
HAYLEY�
�
MEADE�
ANTONY�
�
MEEKINS�
KIRSTY�
�
MILLARD�
DALE�
�
MILLARD�
DANIEL�
�
MILLER�
STAN�
�
MILLIGAN�
SHANE�
�
MOORE�
JAYNE�
�
MOSS�
SHANE�
�
MOSS�
DANIEL�
�
MUDGE�
JANE�
�
MUGFORD�
TODD�
�
NEVE�
JASON�
�
NEWTON�
LEAH�
�
NISSEN�
ANTHONY�
�
NOBBS�
PAUL�
�
NOBLET�
JAMES�
�
NOBLET�
JASON�
�
NOTTLE�
CRAIG�
�
O"CONNOR�
ANTHONY�
�
OBST�
DAMIAN�
�
ORMROD�
MARK�
�
PACKER�
MICHAEL�
�
PALMER�
DAVID�
�
PAPARELLA�
KAREN�
�
PARTLAND�
WARREN�
�
PAYNTER�
SIMON�
�
PEARCE�
ROBERT�
�
PENHALL�
MATTHEW�
�
PETHERS�
BRADLEY�
�
POHLNER�
ROBYN�
�
RAMSEY�
BRENDAN�
�
REDDAWAY�
IAN�
�
RICKETTS�
COLIN�
�
ROACH�
PAMELA�
�
ROBERTS�
DANIEL�
�
ROSE�
DAVID�
�
ROUNTREE�
NATHAN�
�
ROWSTON�
COLIN�
�
RUXTON�
SHARON�
�
RYDER�
SHAUN�
�
SANDISON�
ASHLEY�
�
SBORO�
CLAUDIO�
�
SCHMIDT�
JUSTIN�
�
SCHREIER�
TOBY�
�
SCOTT�
EVAN�
�
SEMMLER�
DANIEL�
�
SHEARER�
DAVID�
�
SHEEDY�
KEITH�
�
SHEFFIELD�
CHARLES�
�
SHEPPARD�
RANDALL�
�
SIMONS�
MARK�
�
SIMPSON�
KELLY-JANE�
�
SMITH�
DAVID�
�
STARR�
MICHELLE�
�
STENNETT�
PAUL�
�
STEPHENSON�
BRAD�
�
STOCKER�
BEN�
�
SULLIVAN�
EMMA�
�
SUTTON�
MATTHEW�
�
SVEHLAK�
TIM�
�
SYMES�
JARROD�
�
SYMONS�
GREG�
�
SYMONS�
TONY�
�
THEILE�
SHANE�
�
THOMAS�
HAL�
�
THOMPSON�
SIMON�
�
THOMPSON�
GARY�
�
THOMSON�
GLENN�
�
THOMSON�
MARK�
�
THURSTON�
STEPHEN�
�
TIPPINS�
DUNCAN�
�
TODD�
BILLY�
�
TOWNLEY�
PAUL�
�
TROIANO�
GEOFF�
�
TUCKER�
PHILLIP�
�
TURLEY�
CLAIRE�
�
TURNER�
JOHN�
�
VAN HEER�
TANIA�
�
VARCOE�
BILL�
�
VENABLES�
PETER�
�
VINEY�
AMANDA�
�
VINEY�
LYNETTE�
�
vom BERG�
FIONA�
�
WALKER�
SHAUN�
�
WARD�
SHARON�
�
WEBBER�
BRADLEY�
�
WECKERT�
ANDREW�
�
WEEKLEY�
TIMOTHY�
�
WENHAM�
SCOT�
�
WESTWOOD�
LEE�
�
WHITTAKER�
AMANDA�
�
WIESE�
ELLEN�
�
WILCZYNUSKI�
MELISSA�
�
WILLIAMS�
RICHARD�
�
WILSON�
STEVEN�
�
WILSON�
DARREN�
�
WILSON�
TONY�
�
WITTY�
BRIAN�
�
WOULD�
GARY�
�
WUJCK�
DAVID�
�
WYATT�
LINDEN�
�
YOUNG�
NAT�
�
YOUNG�
PAUL�
�
ZANELLA�
MARK�
�
ZANLOREZI�
AMANDA�
�
ZEUNER�
GARY�
�
ZEUNER�
CHERYL�
�
�
LIFE MEMBERS





1971	H Hancock*


1972	G G Adams


1976	C Shea*


1979	M D Daly Snr*


1979	K Patching


1980	E W Neil


1981	E Holder*


1981	D Horstler*


1981	P C Wilson*


1982	R K Kitto


1983	K B L Brown*


1983	L O'Donoghue*


1987	B L Wilson


1988	L J Brown


1988	P R Young


1989	L G Caspers


1990	M P Wilson


1992	F T McHugh


1992	M J Karutz


1993	T S R Cotton


1994	R T Freeland


1994	B C Hart


1995	R E Thompson


1995	K Aiston


1998	R H Gray


1998	A J Green


1999	P Daws





*Deceased


�
NEW LIFE MEMBER


PHIL DAWS





Phil Daws was voted in as a Life Member at the 1999 Annual General Meeting after being nominated by and seconded by.





Phil ran with the Athletic League from 1970 to 1975 and then again from 1985 to 1988. He was a placegetter twice in the Bay Sheffield final, finishing  2nd behind Brendan Wilson in 1971 and 3rd behind Frank McHugh in 1974.





Following his retirement as an athlete, Phil took up a role as an official and has been a judge for several years. He has continued to serve this position up until the current day. He has also been involved on the Handicap Appeals Committee and as a trustee on the Mort Daly Running Foundation.





Phil was presented with his Life Membership certificate at the 1999 Bay Sheffield Carnival.


�
1999/2000 SPONSORS





HENLEY (17/10/99)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League





MILE END (31/10/99)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League





CAMDEN (12/11/99)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League





PORT PIRIE (27/11/99)


Sunsmart


Office For Recreation & Sport


Mayor Of Port Pirie


Beaurepaires


Meschke Funerals


Northern Wall To Wall Carpet Cleaning


Prests Ltd


Mort Daly Running Foundation


McMahon Services & IVS





MORT DALY (5/12/99)


Mort Daly Running Foundation





HENLEY (10/12/99)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League





PLYMPTON (19/12/99)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League


Foodtown South Plympton





BAY SHEFFIELD (27 & 28/12/99)


Hungry Jacks


Bay Festival Week


ADS Channel 10


Anderson Of Denmark


Caruso Fruit & Nut Barn


Coopers


Holdfast Hotel


Holdfast Shores


Jetty Road Traders


Lottery Commission


Mutual Community


Orlando Wines


Pepsi Bottlers


Peters Ice Cream


Phil McMahon Real Estate


Radio 5AA


SA Tourism Commission


Sunsmart


Woodroffe Industries





TEA TREE GULLY (16/1/00)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Savings & Loans Credit Union


Insurance - Hot Line


Exhaust Plus Pooraka


Micro World Computers


Woodville Mini Bus


McKinnon Parade Athletic Club


Tea Tree Gully Athletic Club





CAMDEN (28/1/00)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League


Prices Bakery





CAMDEN CLASSIC (6/2/00)


Buffalo/Stanley's Restaurants


Boomerang Travel


Pepsi


Chehade Brothers Of North Adelaide


Holdfast Hotel


Holdfast Shores


KP Fitness


McAvaney & Co


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League


Sealink


Vintage Cellars


WDM International


Numerous Camden Classic Supporters





BARMERA (19/2/00)


Berrivale Iso Sport


Sunsmart


Barmera/Monash Football Club


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League





SUNSMART (27/2/00)


Sunsmart





HENLEY (10/3/00)


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League





SACRED HEART (24/3/00)


Sacred Heart Old Collegians


Boardwalk Café


Mort Daly Running Foundation


SA Athletic League





FLAGSTAFF HILL (8/4/00)


Pioneer Concrete


Botticelli Restaurant


Butterworth Elecrtical


Challenge Screen Prints


Chemmart Flagstaff Hill


City Of Onkaparinga


Colonnades and Southern X Newagency


Elite Water Treatment


Glenelg Crash Repairs


Isaacs Auto Electrical


Iso Sport Drinks


Jacksons Auto Repairs


Les Ellison Painting


Mort Daly Running Foundation


Movieland Hub Drive


Oaklands Rd Crash Repairs


Porters Liquor Flagstaff


Radiators Australia SA


Roof Seal Services


SA Brewing


Smith Brothers Plumbing


Southern Snack Foods


St Mary's Building Services


Tyco Group





